
 

 
 

The City of Georgetown is soliciting proposals for the following engineering services: 
 

Stormwater System Improvements Project #4015 
 EDA Grant Award #04-79-07494 

 
Request for Professional Qualifications and Proposal  

(RFQ) 
 
The City of Georgetown is requesting Statement of Qualifications (SOQs) and proposals from 
engineering firms specializing in stormwater systems/marine bulkhead design and construction in 
coastal zones.  Engineering firms must be licensed to operate under all the laws and regulations of 
the State of South Carolina and registered to do business with the U.S. government under the 
System for Award Management (SAM) program.      
 
A Non-Mandatory Pre-Proposal Conference will be held via GOTOMEETING at 10:30 am (EST), 
Wednesday, June 23, 2021. Dial 669.224.3412, and enter the access code 916-043-653.  Contact 
Purchasing@georgetownsc.gov or 843.545.4043 if you have any questions. 
 
Federal Participation Disclosure – “This project will be partially funded with Federal funds from 
the United States Department of Commerce, Economic Development Administration (EDA) and 
therefore is subject to the Federal laws and regulations associated with that program.”   
 
Local Vendor Preference is not approved for this Project. Equal weight and preference must be 
given to all vendors regardless of their location.  The RFQ process must be open to all and selection 
based upon qualifications without any preference to locality. 
 
Proposals must be submitted electronically through the City’s website, www.georgetownsc.gov, 
under “Bids”, no later than 2:00 pm (EST), Thursday, July 8, 2021. 
 
RFQ documents including, but not limited to forms, specifications and milestone events, may be 
downloaded free of charge from the City’s website:  www.georgetownsc.gov.  Select “Bids” from 
the bottom of the home page.  You may also send an email request to 
purchasing@georgetownsc.gov for a direct link. 
 
RFQ documents will be modified only by written addenda.  It is the bidder’s responsibility to 
obtain information regarding projects directly from the City’s website, www.georgetownsc.gov, 
under “Bids”.   Submittals received after the due date and specified time will not be considered for 
any reason and will remain unopened.  The City will not accept bids by hardcopy, fax, or email. 


